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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page  $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Town Office will be closed 

Tuesday, May 31st  

for training.  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Taxes 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for payment of 
2016 taxes. The following discounts will be 

applied to any tax payments made during that 
month: 

 

May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  
1:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm  

 
Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

 
 

 
 

Grad Wishes 
 

Don’t forget to contact the Town Office by 
May 23rd if you are interested in putting a  

Grad Wish in the June Newsletter.  
 

Size of Ad: Business Card Size 
Cost: $12.00 + GST 

 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

 

Reminder that Back Alley Garbage pick-up 

will begin Monday, May 2nd  
 

 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Community Hall Board 
is accepting tenders for an Outdoor 

Maintenance Person for the Community 
Hall.  

 
This position will involve looking after 
the outdoor areas of the hall including 
the courtyard. Some duties will include 
fall and spring clean-up, tree pruning, 

weed control and other duties as 
determined by the Hall Board.  

 
A tender must be submitted in a sealed 

envelope marked ‘Outdoor Maintenance 
Person’ addressed to: 

 
Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 
302 Main Street 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 306-967-2251 
 
Tenders must be received by 4:00 pm on 

Monday, May 30th, 2016. 
 

The Community Hall Board has the right to 
reject any or all bids. 

 
For more information  

Please Contact: 
 

Troy Becker Shannon Lothammer  
306-460-7410               306-967-2340 

Community Hall Board 
is also accepting tenders for  a person to 
repaint the picnic tables at the hall. This 

will include sanding and painting.  
 

A perfect job for a student who is 
looking for some “Back to School” 

money!!! 
 

A tender must be submitted in a sealed 
envelope marked ‘Picnic Table Painting’ 

addressed to: 
 

Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 

302 Main Street 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
Phone: 306-967-2251 

 

Tenders must be received by 4:00 pm  
Monday, May 30th, 2016. 

 

The Community Hall Board has the right to 
reject any or all bids.  

 
For more information 

Please contact: 
 

 Troy Becker            Shannon Lothammer 
306-460-7410                           306-967-2340 
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STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This gift certificate can be used 

towards any services offered, including 

Pedicures, Manicures, Shellac, and Gel 

Nails ~ Coupon has no cash value.  

 

LOCATED JUST 7 MINUTES FROM 

EATONIA  

NICOLE PERRY 306-460-6400 

 
We Do: Alarm Systems 

 

Residential and Commercial 
- Intrusion       - Fire      - Low Temp.      - Flood 

- Co2    - Medical & Panic Buttons    
- 24 Hour Monitoring 

 

Camera Systems 
- Residential and Commercial 

 

Please call for a free quote and we will 
design a system for you. 

 

Michael Schuh 403.274.8133 
 

 

Screening Project 
 

Thanks to the following for screening donations.  
 

Hoffman Land & Cattle 
Ken Martin 

Brian Rhodes 
Stan Fitzpatrick 
Willis Wilson 

Kevin Butt 
Michael Warrington 

John Butt 
Rob Schaeffer 

 

Thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning for the use of the 
truck. Debbie Bredy and Marsollier Petroleum for gas 
for the truck and Somerville Farms for donating their 

trucking. 
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May Rec News 

The Sportsman’s Auction a Big 
Success! 

Thank you everyone for making the 
Sportsman’s Dinner and Auction a 

success!! This year the Auction raised over 
$70,000 to go towards rink and facility 

upgrades.  The generosity of all involved 
(Sponsors, public , catering committee, 

Lions club, Rec board and subcommittee 
etc..) was overwhelming!  

We thank you all once again! 
 
Swimming Pool:   
We are still accepting applications for 
lifeguard/instructor positions at the Eatonia 
Swimming Pool.  Please submit resume with a 
copy of your qualifications to the Rec board.  
Resumes can be dropped off at the rec office, 
emailed, faxed or mailed.   
 
If you don’t currently have proper qualifications 
but are planning to do so, please still apply and 
state what courses you are or will be enrolled in. 
If you have questions about lifeguarding 
requirements, courses, etc. please call or email 
the rec office. 
 
The pool schedule, and swimming package 
information will be available shortly.  The town 
site will be updated with all information (lessons, 
swim times, etc) as these become available.  
Please call the Recreation office if you have any 
questions regarding the upcoming pool season.  
 
 
 
 

Summer Playground Program 
The Eatonia Recreation Board is looking for 2 or 3 
motivated and dependable individuals that enjoy 
working with children to coordinate and 
supervise the summer playground program. 
Employment is 1 or 2 days a week through July 
and August.  Please submit resume by May 13th 

 

 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 

 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 
Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 
recreation and community groups in the 

province.  Community groups in Eatonia receive 
funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program. 
 
 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 
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We would like to extend a huge Thank You 

for all the phone calls, cards, flowers, 

meals and assistance to our family after 

the passing of our Mom and Grandma. The 

love and support given is a wonderful 

reminder of what small towns are all about. 

We are truly blessed and forever grateful 

to live in such a caring community. 

 

Thank you again, 

Dan, Kristina,  

Hunter, Jensen, Kasen and Sutton 

Lothammer 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Call for Visual Art Submissions and 
Performers  

Eatonia Heritage Board will be hosting a local 
visual art show on May 28th at 1 pm at the 

station. We are looking to showcase the 
amazing talent this community has. All forms 
of visual arts (photography, art sculptures) 

are accepted. The stage will be open as well 
for anyone wanting to perform.  

 

Please contact Jenny Hagan by May 20th 
with submissions at jennyandrew@live.ca or 

306-460-4256 
 
 

"This world is but a canvas to our imagination" 

EATONIA UNITED CHURCH 
50 Year Anniversary Celebration 

Sat. Sept 3 & Sun. Sept 4, 2016 
 

Remember teaching Sunday School? 
Remember your Sunday School Teacher? 

 

Honor the memory ! 
 

on Facebook: Eatonia-Mantario United Church 
or call Belva at 306.967.2313 

 

The family of Kelly Assmus would like to 
thank the community for all their hugs, 
prayers, cards, phone calls, flowers, visits 
and food during this difficult time. Thank 
you to interim pastor Lynne Resch, for her 
lovely service and thank you to Ann Davey 
for all the help she gave us. Thank you to 
those who made donations in Kelly's 
memory, and all the ladies that made and 
served the lunch.  
 

Joy Assmus and family 
 

Notice: 1 Bedroom Suites available.  

Includes fridge and stove. 
Washer and dryer available.  

 

Rent based on monthly income at 30% to a maximum 
of $860.00. 

 

For more information or to apply, contact  
Darlene Olson,  

Eatonia Housing Authority. 
Box 265 

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0  
Or phone 306-967-2582 

mailto:jennyandrew@live.ca
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WANTED 
 

Someone to install 10 to 15  

eight foot metal fence posts in 

Peters Court, with own equipment 

(tractor-mounted post pounder, 

preferable).  
 

Bev Dahl, 306-967-2551 or  

306-460-8956 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00-3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 
 

FREE Daily Delivery to Eatonia 
 

Watch our Facebook page for Specials and New 
Products 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Eatonia Catering Group has had a very 
successful past 15 1/2 years catering to functions 

held at the wonderful hall we have here in 
Eatonia. 

 
This group has donated funds, in the excess of 
$5,000 twice a year, to various organizations in 

need of funding within the community, 
 plus we purchase what is needed for the kitchen 
to run efficiently.  This has been accomplished by 

the very small group of women who setup, 
organize and serve with the help of some of the 

community members... which  we always 
appreciate greatly, to make these events 

successful...  
like the Stew Supper we just held which was the 

largest attended so far....175!!  Thanks to 
everyone for the support and the Help!! 

BUT this small group is getting "burnt out" ... and 
most of the members will be stepping down.... 

this is where we need some new people to step 
in and hopefully carry on.   

Without this group there would have to be 
private cater group needing to be hired to 

accommodate various functions and being they 
are private.... we the community 

 would see no funding whatsoever. 
  

So please consider joining this group...it really 
doesn't take that much time ... for it does benefit 

many different non-profit groups along with 
keeping our Hall utilized. 

 
Contact Brenda Hoffman @ 967-2718  

OR 
Darlene Olson @ 967-2582 
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Eatonia Oasis Living – April 2016 
 

April has been a busy month for the residents.  The weather has been unpredictable, with rain showers, 
wind storms and snow storms.   There have been a few nice days in-between, and we have been able to 
get outside.  Hopefully, Spring has now arrived and we can get out more often.  We are planning our 
gardens, and can’t wait to get started!  If anyone is cleaning out their flower beds, and has some 
perennials they would like to get rid of, bring them our way! 
 

At present, we have 19 residents living at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Our condolences go out to the family of 
Kelly Assmus.  We will miss him.  We welcome Maurice Healey from Rosetown.  He is with us for a few 
weeks of Respite, and may decide to stay!   
 

On behalf of the residents and their families, we would like to extend a huge thank you to the Eatonia 
Health Care Auxiliary and the Eatonia Oasis Living Board of Directors for planning and preparing the 
Easter Supper.  It was delicious!  The Eaton Band students helped with serving and clean up.  They did an 
awesome job!  After the supper, we were entertained by the “Cash Back” band, back by popular demand!  
Thank you to Eatonia Agencies, 4Hire Welding, B & J Farms and the Prairie Centre Credit Union for 
sponsoring the music.  A great time was had by all!   
 

This month’s activities included our daily Morning Exercises, Manicures, Shuffleboard and playing the 
Wii.   We have been baking lots for the Auxiliary Bake Sale and for our afternoon coffee cart. The weekly 
Bingos are still very well attended! Watch for posters for upcoming Bingos to raise money for the Heart 
and Stroke Big Bike!  We hope to have a good crowd!   
 

We are enjoying our time with the Eaton School CWEX students.  They painted some pictures with us.  
You may see some of our work in an upcoming Art Show!  The students are getting very involved with all 
departments in our facility.  Maybe we have some future employees! 
 

A group of residents attended the Calvin Vollrath and Friends concert at the Eatonia Hall.  It was enjoyed 
by all who attended.  The desserts were wonderful!  Thank you to Vicki Oomen for driving the Handivan, 
Linda Radies and Debbie Lothammer for helping load and unload, the Eatonia Foundation for letting us 
use the van and the Eaton Band Association for including us.  The music brought back a lot of memories 
for the residents.   
 

We must thank everyone who contributes to our weekly Church services.  Fulfilling the residents’ 
spiritual needs is a very important part of their care.   You are appreciated by the residents and staff.  
Sometimes, attendance may seem low, but the service is very important to the ones who do come!  Our 
sincere appreciation goes out to all of you! 
 

This month we celebrated the birthdays of Laviah Hayes and Yvonne Smith.  Happy Birthday, ladies!    
Thank you to the United Church Women who hosted the party.  As part of the birthday celebration the 
residents enjoyed a Sing-Song and cake and ice cream.  It was a wonderful afternoon! 
 

Finally, a big thank you to everyone who has made a donation of any kind to Eatonia Oasis Living.  We 
appreciate it very much! 
 

HAPPY SPRING!!
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Examples 
of text 
layouts for 
each niche 
door.  
Other 
options are 
available.  

The Community Hall Maintenance Board would like 

to give a HUGE thank you to the Eatonia & District 

Chamber of Commerce and the Eatonia/Marengo 

Travel Group and Past & Present Eaton School Staff 

for their very generous donations towards the 

replacement of the bridge at the rear of the hall. This 

new bridge will be dedicated to the memory of Lenore 

Bailey, whose passion for travel, love of theatre & 

drama, pride for our beautiful hall and pride for the 

town of Eatonia, resulted in so many great events and 

memories for the people of this community and many 

outside of it. The following letter was received with 

the donation from the Eatonia/Marengo Travel Group 

& Past & Present Eaton School Staff and reads as 

follows:  
 

Following Lenore’s passing, a collection of money 

was gathered from members of the Eatonia-

Marengo Travel Groups who had travelled to 

Europe with Doug and Lenore, as well as past and 

present Eaton Staff colleagues. It is our goal to 

make a donation towards a project that was near 

and dear to Lenore’s heart.  
 

Over the years, Lenore contributed to the building 

and upkeep of the Community Hall and she was a 

member of both the Catering Committee and the 

Hall Committee. As director of the Eatonia Oasis 

Players, she also gave to the community and the 

hall. It is our understanding that she had 

previously looked into the design/building of a 

bridge for the courtyard of the Hall and that the 

Hall Committee is hoping to see this project 

through.  
 

As a group, we would like to make a donation in 

Lenore Bailey’s memory to be put towards a bridge 

in the Hall courtyard, in recognition of her 

dedication and commitment to community.  

 

The bridge is currently being built by Kelly Dearborn 

and will be installed some time this summer.  

Again, thank you to both organizations for their 

donations and tribute to Lenore. 

 

 
 

Eatonia Cemetery 
 

The council is considering placing a columbarium 
at the Eatonia Cemetery if there is an interest for 
it.  A columbarium is a vault with niches for urns.  
A columbarium can range in sizes from 16, 32, 48 
or 64 niches.  A family can purchase a niche and 
place up to 2 urns in it.  The door on the niche 

would be engraved like a headstone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like more information or are 
interested in purchasing a niche in the 

columbarium, please stop by the town office or 
call the office at 306-967-2251 or 

Cliff Neufeld, Remco Memorials, at 306-463-7497  
 
 
 

 

 
Cat Repellant for summer use: 

 
3 cloves Garlic 

1 Tbsp.  Cayenne Pepper 
3 ounces Water 

 
Mix in a blender until mixture looks like 

water. Use air atomizer to spray mist over 
forbidden area. 
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                     West Nile Virus 
 

Warmer weather is here and it is important to protect yourself from mosquito 
bites. Not only are bites uncomfortable, but the mosquito that bites you may also 
give you West Nile virus. Although the chances of contracting West Nile virus are 
generally low, there are still risks. There are simple and effective measures you 
can take to reduce the risks. 

 
The risk of being infected is the greatest during the warm summer months. In Canada, this can start as 
early as mid-April and last until the first hard frost in late September or October.  
The majority of people infected with West Nile virus has no symptoms and do not feel sick.  
Mild symptoms may include: 
 

 Fever, headache, body aches, mild rash, and swollen lymph glands 

While anyone infected with West Nile virus can be at risk of developing more severe symptoms and health 
effects, such as meningitis and encephalitis, adults 50 years of age and older, and those with underlying 
conditions and/or weaker immune systems are at greater risk.  
 
Symptoms of severe illness may include: 
 

 Rapid onset of severe headache, high fever, stiff neck, nausea, difficulty swallowing, vomiting, 

drowsiness, confusion, loss of consciousness, lack of coordination, muscle weakness, and paralysis 

Some patients with severe illness could experience a variety of health effects for many months to years 
after their initial illness. 
 
There is no specific treatment or vaccine for West Nile virus. Serious cases are treated with supportive 
therapies (e.g., intravenous fluids, respiratory support and prevention of secondary infections) that may 
require hospital or nursing care. 
 
You can protect yourself from mosquito bites and reduce your risk of contracting West Nile virus by 
following these simple measures: 
 

 Use insect repellent that contains DEET-Icaridin or other approved ingredients 

 Wear light-colored clothing, a long-sleeved shirt and long pants 

 Make sure screen doors and windows are in good repair to keep mosquitos outside 

 Empty standing water around your home and property 
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EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

The Town of Eatonia and 
the Community Hall Board 
would like to thank the 
Community Initiative (CIF) 
– Community Places and 
Spaces Program for their 
financial support of 
$10,000.00 towards the 

cost of renovations that were completed at the 
Eatonia Community Hall. 
 

Thank you to Janay Lothammer for painting the 
lower portion of the walls in the main hall, AC 
Flooring for replacing the carpet in the entire 
hall, and Eston Sheet Metal for replacing the two 
water heaters with an energy efficient demand 
water heater. We would also like to thank Doug 
Bredy for the removal of all the old baseboards 
and doing repairs to the table carts, the Town of 
Eatonia for hauling away all the garbage, and the 
Eatonia Lions Club for moving all the tables and 
chairs out of the way so all this could happen.  

Visit the community web page for before and 
after photos. www.eatonia.ca  

Eatonia Oasis Living will again be having a  
Beef on a Bun & Pie Booth,  

at the Community Hall, at the Garage Sales on  
Saturday, May 28 from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm. 

 
We are requesting your assistance in this 

fundraiser in the form of the donation of pies. 
Please bring pies to the Hall Kitchen Friday 

afternoon or Saturday morning. 
 

Thanks again for your donation(s). Without your 
assistance, we could not do this. 

 
The E.O.L. Board of Directors  

 

 

The family of Pat Barnes would like to 

thank the community for their support in 

these weeks since her passing. The food, 

flowers, cards, phone calls, and visits 

have been much appreciated. Thank you 

to everyone that has made a donation to 

Eatonia Oasis Living. 
 

We want to thank the staff at Eatonia 

Oasis Living for their care of Pat, and of 

Blair on his daily visits to see her. A 

special thank you to those who have 

helped Dad after Mom had to leave their 

home. The meals brought, the yard work 

done, and the checking in on him has 

been invaluable. It means so much to all 

of us that the whole town is watching out 

for our Dad. 
 

With gratitude, 

Blair, Jeff, Gale, Nancy, Bill, and our 

families. 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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                          Wash Bay Hours                          

 

 

Monday to Friday – 7:30a.m. – 9:00p.m. 
Saturday – 9:00a.m. – 9:00p.m. 
Sunday – 11:00a.m. – 5:00p.m. 

 
 

WANTED!! 
 

GARAGE SALE ITEMS AND BAKING! 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living is holding a Garage 
Sale/Bake Sale on May 28th. 

 
(Town Wide Garage Sale Day) 

 
Proceeds will go towards EOL Resident 

Activity Program. 
 

If you have any items you would like to 
donate, please contact Vicki, Cora or 

Krista.  (306) 967-2447 

 

 

  

Gentle Touch Animal Care 

& 

The Adams Gallery 
 

104 Main Street, Kindersley 
 

Open House 

Sunday, May 29, 2016 

From 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

 

Everyone Welcome! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eatonia Library Board Raffle Draw 
Draw to be made June 13, 2016 

 

1st Prize - $275.00 Gift Certificate from 

     E & G Welding 

2nd Prize - Hand Bag from 12th Avenue Fashions 

3rd Prize - Earrings from  

Fifth Avenue Collection 
 

Tickets are $5.00 each or 3 for $10.00 
 

Thanks to Amanda Hammel from  

E & G Welding for her donation towards the first 

prize also Florence and Annette Palmer for their 

donation of the third prize. 

Tickets can be purchased at the local businesses, 

Prairie Centre Credit Union, Library, or from a 

library board member. 

 

Support our local library and purchase a ticket! 
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A HUGE THANK YOU FROM THE EATONIA CAMPGROUND COMMITTEE... 

 

…to all the volunteers who helped out that day 

…to all those who donated pies 

…to Ray & Leah Cooper for donating the hamburger buns 

…to Bredy’s Country Store for donating the hotdogs 

…to the Co-op for allowing us to us the BBQ 

…to the Eatonia Recreation Board for letting us use the Zamboni room 

…and to Kramer Auctions for allowing us to do the BBQ for the auction.  

 

 

The campground revitalization project began in 2013 after winning $4000.00 from the Prairie Centre 

Community Project Contest. Since then we have upgraded the 8 original sites with water, sewer and power, 

we have installed a new transformer, so that we are able to have power and water to the 12 new sites that are 

in the process of being built, we have gravelled the original sites and will gravel the new sites once they are 

complete. We are also planning on re-planting established trees, planting grass, building a new 

shower/washroom, building a new sewer dump, installing a communal fire pit and installing an area light.  

 

To date we have received $24,186.00 in donations from the following organizations/people: 

 

- Prairie Centre Credit Union   - Mantario Lions Club 

- Eatonia Bull-A-Rama Committee   - RM of Chesterfield #261 

- Eatonia Fowl Supper Committee   - Ray & Leah Cooper 

- Clifford & Iris Brummund   - Ken & Elana Somerville 

- Bryan, Sam & Ken Somerville   - Eatonia Small Business Loans Committee 

- Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd.    - Daryl Lothammer 

 

We have raised $28,205.77 from the Kramer Consignment Auction lunch which is our major fundraiser.  

 

Our costs, so far, have been $31,159.38 and we estimate that it will still cost approximately $85,000 to 

finish this project. 

 

We appreciate everyone who has donated their time or materials to this project. It has been a huge 

undertaking but in the end it will be worth it for the residents of Eatonia, guest of Eatonia, and the 

businesses of Eatonia.  

 

If you have any questions or would like to donate to this project, please feel free to contact one of the 

committee members. 

 

Leah Cooper Joanne Bredy 

Bob Peters Troy Becker 

Sam Somerville Annette Palmer 

Darlene Olson  Debbie Adams 
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